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Coronavirus Update

The March Monthly Event at the
Redwood Recreation center has been cancelled!

 

PLEASE USE THE UPDATED LINK BELOW
Current restrictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic have obviously disrupted our club activities,
including our regular meeting and clinics, as well as the Pizza Box program. We are setting up a
Zoom solution that will allow us to maintain meetings and clinics while we weather the current crisis.
We anticipate that even after the crisis is past and we resume regular physical meetings, we may
decide to maintain the on-line meeting infrastructure because that will allow us to record our
meetings. Members who cannot attend would then have the opportunity to view the recordings at a
later date.

This clinic will be broadcast on our NEW private Zoom channel. Please click the blue button below
on Saturday to view the clinic. Follow the on-line instructions if you have not attended a Zoom
meeting before.

Meeting ID: 824 0172 8544

Passcode: 446946

Saturday, March 20, 2021 10:00 AM - 2 hours
 
Jim Wanlass, MMR
Superintendent, Northern Utah Division, NMRA
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

Live On-line Presentation

Layout Virtual Tour
Presented by Frank Baker

Enjoy a virtual tour of the Director of the Arizona Division, Frank Baker's
layout the Morristown & Erie RR-Western Division. It is 18' x 33.6' in a special building next to his
house in Scottsdale, AZ. He is known as the "bird guy" because most of his structures have birds on
them. Speaking of structures, some people won't bring a structure if they know he is bringing one to
the contest room! He has been heard to say, "the devil is in the details."

Live On-line Presentation

How to make Decals
Presented by Charlie Treft

Charlie is doing this clinic to learn a new skill in Model Railroading. This idea
is a great way for modelers to do a clinic presentation while learning something new and helping the
rest of us.

Live On-line Presentation

Layout Wiring Part 2
Presented by Kevin Anderson

This will be a continuation of the February Clinic that Kevin gave with more
information and covering more than the basics.

Live On-line Hands-on

How to Build a Quick & Easy Fleet of Track Cleaning Cars
By Jim Wanlass

Whether you need one or a fleet of track cleaning cars, this method is quick
and easy. The hardest part is gathering the materials which will be provided for you. In this Virtual,
Hands-on Clinic, follow along by building your own. If you would like the materials mailed to you,
send your address to me jamestowntrains@gmail.com and they will be sent the old fashioned way,
through the mail, a week or two before the clinic. Let me also know which scale you will building it in.
You need to provide your own boxcar, drill and epoxy.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father
back when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in
the last few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share.
Being retired from the Education profession also has shown me that what I
have done in the past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will
call upon all of you to share what you have learned, because we all have a
love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186
 

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Thoughts from the Superintendent

As restrictions start to ease and more people get
the vaccine, there will be more opportunities to
start meeting with others. I just encourage you to
be mindful of your own circumstances and as you
are able, take the opportunities to get together to
work on any model railroad.

I don’t know when our monthly meetings will
resume yet at the Redwood Center but we have
been told the money already paid for when we
couldn’t meet will be credited towards when we
can. In the meantime, The Golden Spike Club of
Utah is looking for new members to help with
their new layout in their new space! You can
email me or contact them directly through their
Facebook page. They have a “fixed-modular track design” and will start laying yard track any day. In
April, the OT&W t-track, n-scale and Free-mo along with the Wasatch N-Scale Club will have a
display in the University Mall in Orem. While “lone-wolf” modeling works (especially during
lockdowns) it is good to meet together to enjoy each other's company. If you can’t make these then
at least try to make our Monthly Zoom meetings where we can interact with each other virtually. This
month I’m excited for our guest presenter. He has an awesome layout that he enjoys sharing with
others and that’s what it’s all about so we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Layout Wiring
Presented by Kevin Anderson

It's great being able to build a layout! The reward for putting in all that time and effort is the
enjoyment of watching the trains run! After all, we are modeling a transportation industry. It would
lose some of the excitement if we had to drag them around the track with a pull string. That is why
clinics like Kevin Anderson's layout wiring become very important! In last month's clinic, Kevin gave
tips and techniques for getting the trains moving. He covered subjects like basic DC and DCC. Kevin
discussed what tools and materials are needed as well as recommendations that cover the basics.
In the following months, Kevin will continue this series with additional information beyond the basics.
To view the informative video of this clinic, click on the link below and look for the February 20, 2021
clinic.

February - Northern Utah Division Clinic
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2021 Intermountain Train Expo

The Northern Utah Division of the NMRA will be hosting its annual train show on Nov 5th, 6th, and
7th this year (Covid-19 permitting). We have acquired the Legacy Event Center, in Farmington,
Buildings 1, 2, and 3 for a total of 22,695 square feet for layouts, vendors, exhibitors, and kid’s
activities. That works out to 47% of the space we had at Mountain America Expo Center, in Sandy,
but at 35% of the cost (not to mention many of the things we had to pay extra for at Sandy are
included in the price of the rent in Farmington).

We are asking you to put your volunteer spirit in high gear and step up to help us with one of the
following committees:

Show Co-Chair
Facilities
Layouts
Vendors
Marketing/Advertisement
Hospitality
Volunteer Coordinator

We need help in these areas today to get things organized and moving. We also need ideas to
make the show even better even though it will be smaller. These jobs should not take more than an
hour or two each week for now, but more as we get closer to the show dates. You are free to ask
anyone you care to assist you fulfill the job responsibilities. Obviously when the days of the actual
show arrives, we will need many to step forward to help make the show a success, such as set-up
and take-down crew, ticket sellers, kid activity monitors, roving security, hospitality room host(ess),
and etc.

Call me today to join the team that will be putting on the premier kid-friendly train show of the
Intermountain West.

If anyone has pictures/videos of previous train shows, please let Geoff Carter or Blaine Holbrook
know soonest.  We will use these in our advertising campaign on Facebook, YouTube, Twitter, etc.

Geoff Carter
Show Co-Chair
801-815-6028
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Achievement Program

Following up from last month, this month I was able to present Kevin
with six merit awards for Structures! One of them we surprised him
by not initially passing it but upon further contemplation and reflection
decided it earned enough points for a merit award. These, along with
six other structures he had completed qualify him for his AP Master
Builder – Structures Certificate! Great job, Kevin! He is well on his
way to becoming the next Master Model Railroader in our Division. I
know there are a few more of you guys out there working on your
model railroad that can also qualify for certificates/awards but as
Kevin can attest, getting the paperwork in order can be challenging, which is why I am here to help.
You need to do the work to earn it but I will help make sure things are in order to make the process
go smoother.

One thing Kevin did was to work in another scale. He has a mostly finished HO layout in a bedroom.
After having a few of his HO structures evaluated, he learned what the evaluators are looking for
compared to just building a structure for a layout. While the structures look great in the whole of the
layout, individually, they weren’t up to the standards required to earn enough points for a merit
award. After seeing Free-moN at the 2019 National Convention, he decided to branch out and build
a couple of modules to those standards. In doing so he did a lot of research about prototypes and
built enough structures with the “evaluator’s eye” in mind. Normally N Scale is harder to get really
good details and those that do are very impressive. I commend Kevin for taking this approach and
while it might not work for everyone, it certainly worked for him!

The Golden Spike Club of Utah has secured a new space for a new layout! They are always looking
for new members. This is a great opportunity to learn new skills. Not everyone has space for their
own layout and while the basic track plan is already established, they are just starting to lay the
track. If you don’t have your Golden Spike Award, joining this club will help you get it quickly!
Several members can work together but you must do you “own” work to qualify for the other
certificates. If you want to know more working this way, let me know.

Working on your own layout, doing a module in another scale or helping with a club are all ways you
can earn credit towards your MMR. Share what you are working on and I will help encourage you
with whatever it is and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

 

OT&W Display
The OT&W is planning a model railroad display in one of the empty stores at the
University Mall in Orem. We will be displaying our N-Rail, T-Track displays.
Running Geoff Carter's HO Scale timesaver puzzle. Running the NUD project
layout and selling raffle tickets for it. Mike Nelson and a few HO FREE-MO friends
will be displaying a few of those modules. The Wasatch N Scale club will also be
present to display their magnificent modules. There will be plenty to enjoy!

When: April 4th - 17th
Times: Monday through Friday from 5:00PM - 9:00PM / Saturday 10:00AM - 9:00PM
Where: University Mall, Orem, Utah - 575 E University Parkway
Admission Price: FREE!!

Local Hobby Shop News

Our first day at the new location in Gardner
Village turned out great. Thanks to everyone
who came and visited us, and hopefully
those who didn't will come see us when you
can.

Also keep in mind we still have hundreds of
items that we are liquidating at 50% - 75%

off MSRP on discount tables in the new store. We are also setting
up a new special order program for the new location so if you have
any questions about it feel free to ask.

Our New Address is : 1100 W 7800 S #29NW, West Jordan, UT
84088

Kanab Train Show Report
By Geoff Carter

I spent a weekend in Kanab, a couple of weeks ago, being a participating exhibit at the 6th Annual
Kanab Train Show. Driving down to Kanab, I saw parts of Utah that I have never seen before. There
is lots of spectacular scenery.

COVID precautions were in place and enforced during the show. People had to wear masks./face
coverings and try not to congregate too much. It amazes me that grown adults, after a year of mask
wearing some still haven’t mastered the art of covering both the mouth and the nose. It takes less
time to potty train a toddler. Before a kid was allowed to touch the controls of my switching puzzle, I
had them use a hand sanitizer. The parents were appreciative and cooperated in ensuring their little
ones complied. Also, as they entered the facility, they had to sign a sheet that collected their contact
information. The primary purpose is if there needs to be contact tracing, that information will be
available; and it provides a means of advertising then next event. I’ll be contacting the Davis County
Health Department to see if we can get a handle on what precautions we will have to take.

I was able to sell one of the Z-Scale Convention Box Cars and I donated one of the Convention Ball
Caps as a door prize. The money will be given to Blaine later today.

I was going to take my new Time Saver Switching Puzzle, but there were some hick-ups along the
way.

I couldn’t find enough Atlas Code 100 Custom Line Switches. Seems they are out of
production and out of stock by almost everyone.
I got the necessary switch kits from Central Valley Models and put them together just fine. It
turns out that my Tortoise Switch Machines were too weak to throw the turnouts reliably.
So plan B was to take my older Time Saver Switching Puzzle. However, I discovered Thursday
afternoon that the switch used to control the locomotive was broken and I didn’t have time to
go get a replacement and get it installed.
So plan C was put into place… I took my Inglenook Switching Puzzle. It functioned at about
95% efficiency (problem with a low hanging coupler trip pin on the locomotive and a funky box
car that too often detailed going over one of the turnouts).
We had a steady stream of customers kept me busy enough to not get bored. As the attached
picture illustrates, a good time was had by all.

The Train Show featured a few of our local friends:

Wasatch N-Scale
Utah Lego User Group
Hobby Stop
Rio Grande Modeling and Historical Society
Nevada Northern

Sherman Hill Train Show

Sherman Hill Model Railroad Club, Inc.

The SHMRRClub is moving forward with it's planned May 15/16, 2021 Train Show at Frontier Park
in Cheyenne. So far we have a good selection of vendors who have committed to attending,
including some new ones! So far we also have 9 layouts planning to attend, ranging from "O" scale,
1/48th; HO scale, 1/87.1; "N" scale and others. The Kids train is also planning on attending. We will
also have food trucks to fill your hollow leg when you are visiting. We will be regularly up-dating on
this page. COME ONE, COME ALL! Also, the health regulations relaxed today which will allow for
more people to attend. Masks at the moment will still need to be used in the building, as well as
"social distancing"!
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A Greatly Overlooked Control System

A Greatly Overlooked Control System
By Steve Moore

It’s simple, easy to use, a no brainer. What’s not to like? I first saw it used as a substitute for a long
overdue replacement for the Dynatrol control system on Lee Nicholas’s Utah Colorado Western
layout in Corrine, UT. Dynatrol worked well for minimum train control, but certainly had limitation as
to how many trains you could run, (18 max.), among others. So in the early 90’s, Lee started the
search for a new control system.

He came across a system that could run 255 locomotives at once. Founded by Jerry Bellina, it is
called Rail-Lynx. It is easy to MU engines together, control engine lights, and has a 4 page
systems/operations manual (2 if you print on both sides), unlike the phone book size manuals of
other control systems. This system has a wireless handheld controller/throttle (I.R. transmitter).
Some of the features of throttle are:

Secondary Channels
Changing Receiver Channel Numbers
Loco lights Control
Momentum
Easy MUing
Positive and Negative Speed Offsets
Engine Direction and Speed Control
Park/UnPark Commands
Braking
Build in Flash Light
Speed Matching Offsets

Infrared receivers and sensors are installed in the engine. Because I.R. is line-of-sight, the sensors
are mounted in the loco windows or behind the grills.

RX-3K (Plug & Play) Receiver I.R. Sensors

The receivers come in a variety configurations for any scale from N to G. They are
no larger than a DCC decoder, and just as easy to install. The Sensors are tiny. An
optional Sensor Mounting Board is also available if desired.

The beauty of this system is its simplicity, no boosters, no programming, no special
wiring. Just 12v.dc to the track and you’re off and running. Since all the digital
commands come directly from the wireless hand throttle (transmitter), and go
directly to the engine. Nothing goes through the track but the track power. Also,
there are repeaters available for hidden trackage situations.

I use Rail-Lynx on my layout, as does Guil Rand on his three level Grand Steel
Corporation layout. He has had as many as a dozen operators running multiple engine sets with no
problem. Since each engine is working on its own IR frequency, there is no interference, one with
another.

Another bonus is the ability to run Rail-Lynx equipped trains on DCC layouts right long side DCC
equipped engines using the Rail-Lynx hand throttle. Rail-Lynx receivers only recognize the track
power, not the DCC command packets.

Rail-Lynx is not a traditional DCC system. It is a stand-alone digital system. Digital commands are
delivered directly to the engine via infrared signals from the wireless hand-held throttle/transmitter.

Costs:
Wireless Hand-Throttle (transmitter) $139.95.
Receivers with two Sensors $39.95 to $89.95.
Additional Sensors $1.00.
Repeaters $34.95.
Sensor Mounting Boards $3.00.

Other Rail-Lynx Products:
Power-Lynx Dual Circuit Breaker $24.95.
TIME-LYNXTM Fast Clock $129.95.
LIGHT-LYNXTM Layout Lighting Control Module $149.95.
Dimmer Modules $29.95

Some people reject Rail-Lynx because there is no sound component. To me, if I were running five or
six engines in the basement with sound, my wife would complain. So no sound is just fine with me.
Line of sight has rarely been a problem, (usually a case of “operator error”). Besides, repeaters
solve that problem for hidden trackage, tunnels, etc.

For me. Rail-Lynx works just fine. The simplicity and low cost of the system are big advantages. And
it works, works every time. I love not having to figure out programming or plow through a
phonebook-size technical manual to solve a problem. I don’t want to spend my time studying
electronics’ nuances when I could be running my trains. Life is too short for that. Take a look for
yourself. Maybe you’ll like it too. 

More Informaion:

RAIL-LYNXTM Infrared Command Control System
84 Belcher Road, Blairstown NJ 07825-2106 
908-362-1139 (best 6-10PM EST)
info@rail-lynx.com
www.rail-lynx.com
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The SS Edmund Fitzgerald and Model Railroading

A historical perspective and parasitic ‘bent’ to the model railroading hobby
By Daland Speirs

Happy (nearly) Spring all!  I hope that your winter season has been fruitful and enjoyable.Happy
(nearly) Spring all! I hope that your winter season has been fruitful and enjoyable.

November 10th likely will not resonate with most modelers and rail history buffs.  The date, however,
holds some significance, even to that of railroaders.

Last year, shortly after the aforementioned date, I was watching some YouTube videos, and one
popped up as a recommendation.  In part, the video mentioned “Arthur M. Anderson”.  For any of
you who are up on your maritime history, Arthur M. Anderson was the Great Lakes Freighter who
was following and last to be in radio contact with the ill-fated SS Edmund Fitzgerald, which sunk
around 19:10 hours on

10 November 1975, taking some 26535 metric tons of taconite,
and all 29 souls aboard her (most all ships are referred to as
“her” and “she”) to a watery grave.  No definitive conclusions
have ever been solidified in her sinking or as to why her bow and
stern severed, which now lay in ruin, some 160 meters below the
surface of Lake Superior.

Even though I was previously familiar with the demise of the
Edmund Fitzgerald, like many things, I’ve never closely studied it, nor taken into account, the 29
valiant men who perished in one of the worst storms ever recorded on the lake Native Americans
called “gitchi-gami”.  This time, I decided to investigate the story, and in larger part, learn about
freight shipping on the Great Lakes.

You might be asking yourself at this point, “What does this have to do with model railroading?”  In
short – A LOT!

Edmund Fitzgerald was built in the late 1950s as an iron ore (Taconite), coal and other bulk
commodity freighter.  At the time she was christened, she was termed “Queen of the lakes” – a term
for the largest ship on all of the Great Lakes.  A large contingent of this bulk commodity: coal,
taconite, grain, rock (limestone), and animal feed comes out of Duluth, Minnesota and Superior,
Wisconsin area. Not surprisingly, essentially all of these bulk commodities transit to port by rail. 
Duluth and Superior are virtually one, with only a river to serve as state boundary, and both being
steeped in maritime as well as railroad history.  At one point, Duluth / Superior ports had around a
half-dozen active iron ore docks, used to transfer Taconite from railroad “ore jennies” to waiting bulk
freighters.  Today there are only a couple still in service and only one serviced directly by rail.

Back to the video…

The video was titled “Arthur M Anderson Master Salute to the Edmund Fitzgerald 11/10/2020“. 
Watching this video, and many others, gave me a profound and sobering respect for not only the
boats, but the hundreds and thousands of men and women who pilot these massive vessels
between ports, delivering their goods in quantities that would otherwise require many hundreds of
freight cars in long unit trains.

To learn about some of the basics of maritime history is to study a transportation medium that
transcends railroad history by centuries, and at the same time, compliments the modern rail industry
in ways I never fully appreciated.

Through it all, I learned:

The difference between a ‘Captain’s Salute’ and a ‘Master Salute’.
Most crew on the Great Lakes are “at sea” for six to eight months, sometimes even longer.  It’s
more of a lifestyle than a job.  They eat, sleep, and recreate on-board their vessels.
Virtually all North American “virgin steel” made from ‘pig iron’, iron ore smelted in blast
furnaces, comes from the Mesabi Iron Range in northeastern Minnesota.  This low-grade iron
ore is processed into Taconite, which is then transported by rail to waiting “Lake Freighters”.
The largest ship currently operating on the Great Lakes is the MV Paul R. Tregurtha, at 308.9
meters in length and a displacement of 69091 metric tons.  To put this into perspective, RMS
Titanic was only 269 meters long and displaced only 47400 metric tons.
Duluth, Minnesota is the farthest inland port accessible by ocean-going vessels in the world.
Dried, processed sugar beet cossettes are exported from the US, destined for European and
North African markets as cattle feed and are loaded in Duluth, MN.

While maritime history and modern-day operations have their differences from railroading, there are
still many similarities, and I find it exciting and thought-provoking to see how this time-honored
transportation medium serves humanity.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Status update: Our new room at Sugar Space is cleaned out, lights installed,
repaired, painted, & main deck work is now in place!  Ready to start laying down
roadbed! 

We welcome any new members who can contribute time, skills or resources to our
club. Message us and we will send you an application with details on pricing
options!

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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NMRA National Convention News

As you’ve heard, NMRA 2021 Rails By The Bay has transitioned to a video-rich, online virtual
convention scheduled for five days from July 6-10, 2021. We’ll be offering live online video clinics
and panel programs, with real-time Q&A with speakers. All video will be offered using high-
bandwidth, high-resolution, pro-level service from Zoom, supplemented by online chat via the Slack
platform. We have clinic Frank Markovich MMR® will describe building parts of the "Magic of Scale
Model Railroading" exhibit at the California State Railroad Museum. We’ll also be offering pre-
recorded video layout tours, coupled with live Q&A with layout owners. You’ll virtually visit the top-
quality layouts of modelers like Jack Burgess, Guy Cantwell, Dave Connery, Bill Decker, Dave
Houston, Otis McGee, Dave Stanley, and more. We’re also developing an online, photo-based
model show so you can showcase the models you’ve built in the past year, with a “meet the
modeler” panel so you can chat about techniques. Interested in layout design? We’ll offer a
complete LDSIG program including videos of LDSIG-oriented layouts grouped in one block, and a
panel discussion about lessons learned and layout improvements. For operators, virtual op sessions
(either as an active participant or viewer) also are under development. We will offer a number of
channels for interaction among the attendees to capture some of the feeling of meeting old friends in
the hallways. Each convention day will run 9:00 am to 9:00 pm, Pacific time. Most content will be
recorded and available for playback for a period of two weeks after the original live presentation. A
dedicated team of volunteers is working to make this a great convention.

To request a mail-in, paper registration form, send email to: registrar@nmra2021.com.

For further convention information, contact publicity@nmra2021.com.

2020-2021 have been a year unlike any other, and we appreciate your patience and positive support
as we continue to develop the convention under challenging conditions.

Visit www.nmra2021.com for further information.

The National Train Show, which is separately planned and operated, also is canceled.

2022 NMRA National Convention and National Train Show
WHEN: Sunday, August 7, 2022 thru Monday, August 15, 2022

WHERE: St. Louis, MO

The 2022 Convention Committee from host Gateway Division NMRA is hard at work planning a
great experience for everyone! More information will be shared once details have been finalized.
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NMRA-X Virtual Convention

There are no vitual meeting planned at this time. Be sure to catch up on all the
past clinics on the NMRA YouTube channel.

Links:

NMRA YouTube Channel

NMRA Facebook page

NMRA Facebook group
Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

 

Walthers National Model Railroad Build-Off 2021

The National Model Railroad Build-Off is back
2021!
We’re proud to provide the best in model
railroading equipment. It’s your turn to show
us that you’re the best at what you do!

Ready to build? Follow these simple steps to
get started:

1. Know which category you are entering
(Youth, Adult Individual, Adult Team, Open
Class)
2. Be sure to order your kit
3. Remember to submit your photo entry by
May 31st

For a complete list of competition rules and
criteria, visit our website National Model

Railroader Build-Off
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by
phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Daland Speirs
Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Rex Bailey
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
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Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Cindy Lund
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